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The Modern Language Teachers’ Association of Queensland Inc.

Gold Coast Branch
 Thursday 1 March 2012     Commenced  4:05pm    Concluded 5:50 

Attendance:
Gabrielle Bert, Aldona Bernaitis (Assisi Catholic College), Eve Blackwell, Cathryn Bruton (Benowa SHS), Simon Burgess (Helensvale SHS), Anthony Chapman (Palm Beach SS; Eden’s Landing SS), Chris Dunn (St Hilda’s), Susie Fenton (Mt Tamborine SHS), Ros Fischer (Somerset College), Stacey Forsyth (St Michaels College), Kim Hepworth (Clover Hill SS), Gareth Jones (Robina SHS), Leigh Kirwan (Griffith University), Rachel Lornie (Coomera SS),Renae Mason (Oxenford SS, Upper Coomera SS, Beechmont SS),Tomoko Nakanishi (Arundel SS),  Alicia Saigo (St Hilda’s), Kiyomi Takahashi (Mudgeeraba SS), Carmel Gomm-Wright, (All Saints Anglican School).
1. Welcome by Leigh.

Individual introductions.

2. Apologies:  
Brendan Boyle, Rachel Vickers, Laura Marshall, Rie Suzuki, Yumi Tatton,

Jo Fullerton.

3. President’s Report:  

a. Good news on capitation:  The capitation to branches will be increased from $3 to $6 from 2012

b. Membership fees will increase by $5 from 2013 to cover increased cost of Babel.

c. The Annual Japan and Friends Day, this year billed as Natsumatsuri (Summer Festival) 2012 will be held at the Albert Waterways Community Centre near Pacific Fair on Sunday 18 March from 10 – 4.  Free Admission.  They are also offering workshops for schools: On 16th March between 10am and 12 noon  COST $200 Suitable for Senior school 

· 15min Japanese Calligraphy by Master Ren Yano from Sydney 

· 30min Workshop for Argentine Tango by World Champion “Roberto & Lam” (Ms. Lam is Japanese) from Argentine. 
· On 19th March either 10am to 12 noon or 1:30pm to 2:30pm  Cost $200  Suitable for all ages 45min session YOSAKOI dance team performance and workshop by ZOKKON Machida 98 from Japan. Award winning performance of Japanese traditional YOSAKOI dance.

d.  Leigh, Marcel and Cynthia meet with the LNP Education Committee.
The chairman of the LNP Education Committee is Barry Arnisson   Leigh put forward that Language teachers needed LOTE Co-ordinators. One of Mr Arnisson’s suggestions was to select a school in the region and appoint someone from that school to act as a co-ordinator for the area. 

Carmel pointed out how important it is that Primary School students should all be learning similar topics. 

e. The Kanji Kentai Exam will also be run this year at Robina SHS in June. Exact date is still to be announced.

f. New Language Teachers’ Forum website 

http://www.griffith.edu.au/humanities-languages/school-languages-linguistics/news-events/events/language-teachers-forum/language-teachers-forum-registration
4. Treasurer’s Report

A print out is included with the minutes. Our balance is very healthy at 

$6 409.36

Payment to Eve for her delicious afternoon tea will be increased to $40.00 a meeting.

5. Webmaster’s Report

The site is working very well. A number of people mentioned that they had put up information and had responses back virtually straight away.

6. Written Competition 2012

Chris Dunn suggested that we get the Written Competition marked in the second week during the Sept School Holidays. We could then display the work at the State Conference. A competition is only as good as the entries. Chris encouraged all to enter.

There will be a meeting at the Hinterland Hotel in Nerang, on Monday March 12th at 5:00 pm for all those interested in organising the competition for this year.

7. General Business

Gareth: 

At Robina SHS they are doing a Big Bento Lunch. 

          http://www.bigbentolunch.jetaa.org.au If anyone is interested you can log onto

       the website. If you do this activity please let Sellina know. Sellina is attending a  

      function at the Japanese Consulate on March 13th for the Anniversary of the 
      2011 March 11th Japanese Earthquake and Tsunami.  If you did other fund 

      raising activities please also let Sellina know, as she would like to let 
      the Japanese Consulate know how many schools were involved in fund raising      

      activities on the Gold Coast. Please email Sellina smccl13@eq.edu.au
         Eve:

        Reminded everyone of the wonderful tours that are organised by Saizen Tours
8. Shannon Mason, ex GC Branch member gave a short discussion on her PhD topic ‘What factors influence languages teachers’ decisions to continue or leave the profession?’ 
· Status of languages in schools

· The role of teachers

· Teacher Shortages

· Language and Teacher Attrition 

The Study is to a gain as much information as possible about:-

 a) Current Language Teachers.

 b) Former Language Teachers.

Shannon would like assistance in completing an on line survey. She would also like help at contacting former teachers.

Shannon will be putting the document onto the MLTAQ mailing list

Shannon’s email address Shannon.languageteachers@gmail.com

9. PD  Began 4:50      Concluded  5:20

Writer/performer Louise Hall performed a short excerpt from her bilingual play Coco, Curie et Jeanne D’Arc. Louise spoke a little about her background and the company she created that uses theatre and music to teach French language and culture.  The production is touring Qld Schools in 2012 and is suitable for Years 6 to 12 French students. Shows are modified to cater to students language needs. Members commented on how relevant the language used was to students.  The show does have audience participation.

Leigh got into the swing of things and played Coco’s boyfriend. 
 Details for a performance:-

    The performance goes for an hour
Minimum audience number is 70 at $12:00 a head.  An audience of 100 students =$10:00 a head

Two performances if over 100 members in the audience is also $10:00

If you pick a date before Friday 9th you will be given a $60 discount 

Jocelyn Thompson – Jocelyn@triodia.com – 0426 974 194

Dates and Room Numbers for 2012

G06: Business 3 Building      G39: Science, Engineering & Architecture Building

For Campus map see http://www.griffith.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/266871/gold-coast-general-site-map.pdf
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Thur 29 March              
GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thur 3 May              

GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thur 17 May                
GC Speech Contest Sub-Committee 
G06_3.60

Thur 7 June               
GC MLTAQ



   G39_3.38/3.41

Thur 21 June                
GC Speech Contest Sub-Committee
G06_3.60 

Thur 12 July                
GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thur 26 July                
GC Speech Contest Sub-Committee 
G06_3.60

Thur 2 August               
GC MLTAQ 




G39_3.38/3.41

Sun 19 August

Speech Contest



Various
Thur 6 September             
GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Wed 26/Thu 27 Sep

MLTAQ Biennial Conference

G30


Thu 11 October               
GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thu 1 November                
GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thu 6 December

GC MLTAQ Christmas Party

TBA
